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Planning Board Meeting Minutes
Monday, January 11, 2015 7:00 p.m.







Townsend Memorial Hall, Selectmen’s Chambers
272 Main Street, Townsend, MA  01469
I. PRELIMINARIES:
1.1   Call the meeting to order – At 7:03 p.m., Chairman L. McNally called the meeting to order and announced that Member Kathy Araujo, would be participating in the meeting remotely, in accordance with 940 CMR 29.10 (7), where her physical attendance would be unreasonably difficult due to personal illness.  
1.2  Roll call - Present were, Chairman Lance McNally, Vice Chairman Chris Nocella, Clerk, Laura Shifrin, Member K. Araujo (remotely), and Planning Board Administrator Jeanne Hollows. Associate Member Jerrilyn Bozicas was absent.
1.3   Additions or Deletions to Agenda Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair 48 Hours in 
 
   Advance of the Meeting – Add: 3.11 FYI-MRPC Award Letter for DLTA Housing Grant




          4.5  MRPC Notice of Town “Windshield Survey”    
1.4   Acceptance of Minutes – Minutes of the 12/14/15 Meeting were tabled.
II. APPOINTMENTS:   

2.1   7:15 p.m.  Rick Lamarre:  “Deer Run,” OSPD Subdivision, Alyssa Drive, off Ash St.:  

  Request for Release of Bond Funds - The Board reviewed a letter submitted By Atty. Robert Anctil of Perkins & Anctil Law Firm on behalf of Rick Lamarrre and Jeff Miller of HD Industrial Way, LLC, requesting the release of $115,000.00 from security funds being held under a Tri-Party Agreement to guarantee the completion of the Open Space Preservation Development entitled, “Deer run” on Alyssa Drive off Ash St.  

 2.1.1  Review Ducharme & Dillis Review Letter/As-Built Plans – The Board reviewed correspondence received from Stan Dillis of Ducharme & Dillis related to inspections conducted at Deer Run.  In response to a question, J. Miller explained that some minor work needs to be done in the spring to raise a water-gate at station 20+50 to ½” below the pavement surface.   S. Dillis stated the work within the subdivision appears to be substantially complete.    

 2.1.2  Review Responses: Ed Kukkula, Hwy. Supt. & GPR Related to Road Compliance – The Board reviewed a letter from Highway Superintendent, Ed Kukkula, reporting that all required inspections of the roadway had been completed to his satisfaction with the exception of the riser on the water-gate as noted above in 2.1.1.  It was agreed that $20,000 should be withheld until the end of the winter season, to be released upon the developer’s request following a Town Meeting vote to accept the road as a public way.    

 2.1.3  Board Vote to Authorize & Sign Partial Release of Security Funds to Rick Lamarre – C. Nocella motioned to approve the release of $115,000.00 from Security Funds held at Enterprise Bank to developers Rick Lamarre and Jeff Miller.  L. Shifrin seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  The Board endorsed the authorization.  
2.2  7:30 p.m.  ANR Plan:  85 Tyler Road, Radio Engineering, Stan Dillis – Stan Dillis of Ducharme & Dillis presented a plan on behalf of Steve Cloutier and Radio Engineering Associates, Inc. to break off two parcels from “Lot 1” to be conveyed to abutting lots on either side.  S. Dillis explained that one lot needed frontage and the other lot needed frontage to extend 50’ into the lot in order to meet current zoning requirements.  The Board reviewed the Rules and Regulations.  L. Shifrin motioned to approve the plan as an “Approval Not Required” Plan under Subdivision Control Law.  C. Nocella seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:   L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  The Plan was endorsed.
III. WORKSESSION:  

3.1   Volunteer Response Form:  Ed Howard – The Board reviewed a Volunteer Response Form submitted by Ed Howard of 51 Gilchrist Rd.  E. Howard attended the meeting and stated he had moved to Townsend in May, grew up in Lunenburg, and works as an attorney in Fitchburg.  He added that he is interested in getting involved in serving the Town and had recently run for an open seat on the Board of Selectmen.  L. Shifrin motioned to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that Ed Howard be appointed to the Planning Board.  K. Araujo seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows: L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  J. Hollows stated that a joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen for 01/12/16 had already been scheduled and posted.  L. Shifrin and C. Nocella stated they would attend that meeting and J. Hollows would draft a motion for the appointment to be read at the meeting.
3.2   Planning Board Draft Report to Town Meeting RE:  Trophy Avenue Road Acceptance – The Board reviewed a draft Report to Town Meeting with their recommendation that the Town vote to accept Trophy Ave. as a public way.  C. Nocella motioned to accept the report as written.  L. Shifrin seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.    
3.3   Authorize Payment to Ducharme & Dillis for Consultant Engineering Work on Trophy Ave. - L. Shifrin motioned to authorize payment of $400.00 to Ducharme & Dillis for consultant engineering work done at Village at Patriot Common on Trophy Ave.  C. Nocella seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  The authorization was endorsed.  
3.4   Energy Committee Chairman’s Request to Appoint a Representative to help develop an 


 “Energy Master Plan – The Board received an e-mail from Brent Carney, Chair of the Townsend Energy Committee, asking them to appoint a representative to a newly formed Energy Master Plan Committee.  A discussion ensued.  Ed Howard stated he would be willing to serve on the committee.  K. Araujo motioned to appoint E. Howard as the Board’s representative.  L. Shifrin seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  

3.5   BOS Request to Appoint a Representative to the Capital Planning Committee – the Board reviewed a memo from Town Administrator, Andy Sheehan asking the Board to appoint a representative to the Capital Planning Committee.  Following discussion, there were no volunteers.  J. Hollows was asked to respond to A. Sheehan that the Planning Board does not have a candidate to appoint at this time.
3.6  Conflict of Interest Law Summary:  Sign & Submit Acknowledgment of Receipt – Board Members received copies of the “Summary of Conflict of Interest Law for Municipal Employees” and signed “Acknowledgment of Receipts,” which J. Hollows will submit to Town Clerk.

3.7  Draft Decision:  Old Meetinghouse Road Scenic Road Act - The Board reviewed a draft Decision for approval of an application for removal of ten trees and temporary removal of two sections of stone walls on a discontinued portion of Old Meetinghouse Road to allow for tree harvesting operations. C. Nocella motioned to approve the draft Decision.  L. Shifrin seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  L. McNally - aye; C. Nocella aye; L. Shifrin – aye; K. Araujo – aye.  

3.8   DLTA Public Forum Report:  Zoning Analysis Final Draft – Tabled to next meeting.
3.9   Community Development Block Grant:  Long Range Goals; Community Development 

Strategy; 
 Pre-Application – The Board reviewed a Survey that had been distributed to the public to solicit feedback related to the Town’s long range goals, and also a Community Development Strategy prepared by Karen Chapman, Co-Land Use Coordinator that was submitted to the Mass Department of Housing and Community Development as a requirement to apply for a 2016 Community Development Block Grant.  A discussion ensued related to the distribution of Pre-Applications. J. Hollows was asked to contact the North Middlesex Regional School District Superintendent to see if applications can be given out to the students.  
3.10  Medical Marijuana:  Compare Existing Bylaws in Lunenburg/Pepperell – L. McNally stated he would work on putting a spreadsheet together with draft bylaws for Townsend to be sent to Board Members for review.
3.11  FYI-MRPC Award Letter for DLTA Housing Grant – The Board reviewed a letter from John Hume, Planning and Development Director at the Montachusett Regional Planning Commission (MRPC) advising that the Town of Townsend had been awarded a District Local Technical Assistance (DLTA) Grant for services.  The grant will allow for assistance from the MRPC Staff to implement recommendations made in a recently completed DLTA Study to update bylaws with a goal to increase housing opportunities in Townsend.   
IV.
CORRESPONDENCE:

4.1  Determination by R. Hanks, Zoning Enforcement Officer:  Solar Panels at Pine Ridge, Fitchburg Rd. – The Board reviewed a copy of an e-mail from Richard Hanks, Zoning Enforcement Officer, written to the owner of the Pine Ridge Estates Condominiums on Fitchburg Road regarding a proposed 750 kw ground-mounted solar array.  R. Hanks stated that based on consultation with Town Counsel, the proposal is not allowed “by right” because the property is not located within the “Solar District,” as outlined within Zoning Bylaw §145-86, and bylaw §145-4 prohibits any use not specifically or generically listed or otherwise permitted in the bylaw.  A discussion ensued regarding the feasibility of constructing ground-mounted solar arrays on the specific town-owned parcels listed in the bylaw.  It was noted that the Greenville Road property does not have access to three-phase wiring on the street polls, which would be required to operate a solar facility.  Comments and questions included:  

   - Has any entity expressed interest in installing a solar farm on Greenville Road or on any of the other town-owned properties?

   - Could the Town through its Capital Planning Committee put together a proposal to upgrade wiring on Greenville road to three-phase?

   - Could Unitil, as the pole-permitting authority, be solicited to keep its network equipment up to date?

The Board asked J. Hollows to send a memo to the Board of Selectmen to ask that they contact Unitil to ask them to provide details on what their improvement and upgrade plan is for the Town of Townsend.
The following correspondence was received and noted by the Board.  

4.2  Memo from BOS/Town Administrator:  Buy Recycled 

   
4.3  Sprint Compliance Report:  60 Warren Rd.



4.4  Notices from Townsend / Other Towns


4.5  MRPC Notice of Town “Windshield Survey” 


V.
ADJOURNMENT:
 


5.1   At 9:25 p.m. K. Araujo motioned to adjourn the meeting.  L. Shifrin seconded and a roll call vote was taken as follows:  C. Nocella – aye;– aye; J. Bozicas – aye;– aye; and L McNally – aye.  


(Transcribed from notes)

Respectfully Submitted by

Jeanne Hollows 

Planning Board Administrator
LIST OF PERTINENT DOCUMENTS / EXHIBITS per Agenda Item (Attached or Available as Noted) Any documents not attached herewith are available for review in the Planning / Land Use Office.

3.11  FYI-MRPC Award Letter for DLTA Housing – Attached
4.1    Determination by R. Hanks, Zoning Enforcement Officer:  Solar Panels at Pine Ridge, 

  Fitchburg Rd. – Attached
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